


 

Merry Christmas for 2021 and a Happy New Year! 
“Thank God for this gift, his gift. No language can praise it enough!” (2 Corinthians 9:15, MSG) 

As with most people, we have enjoyed life closer to home this year, with border restrictions mostly preventing us 

from visiting our block south of the border. Our excursions have included a staycation in Brisbane in September 

while Felix attended an activity at QUT, an early Christmas catch up with family at Bargara, and regular weekends 

to Bundaberg during the year. The family joined up Parkrun where Felix gained his 10 and 25 run t-shirts, and we 

did a couple of charity fun runs as well. 

Myles is in Middle School and did well with school work and long jump. He has continued doing weights and is 

often found downstairs exercising. He also has a good eye for photography.  

Felix has finished his second last year of high school, featuring the semi-formal, inter-school cross-country 

carnival, undertaking a couple of undergraduate subjects, and getting his L-plates.  

Peter has plenty of work on but eases the pressure by learning new songs on guitar and riding his e-bike around 

Mt Crosby. Elizabeth is exploring making mosaic pavers for the garden, and just became a team leader at CSIRO 

and is back in the office a couple of days a week.  

Best wishes you a happy and holy Christmas and all the very best for the New Year. 

What we did! 

Photos of our Year 

Coffee time at Bald Rock (April) 

Myles trying to outshine his dad in the 

muscles department (December) 

Elizabeth and Felix at Lake Manchester 

(June) 

Felix's year 11 formal (May) 


